
On April 19 Dr Eugene Farrell (Geography, NUIG) hosted 50 planners 
from the Irish Planning Institute at his field site in The Maharees, Co. 
Kerry to discuss the challenges of (1) the local coastal community faces 
from human/natural pressures and (2) the planners face in the 
implementation of new climate legislation, such as the National 
Adaptation Framework, and the changes that are occurring in Local 
Authorities for the transition to a climate resilient Ireland. The fieldtrip 
and workshop were organized by Dr Farrell with partners in IPI and IT 
Tralee to bring planners to a coastal area that is under severe pressure 
from both human (pedestrian paths and horse trails to access beach and 
related activities of parking, camping, unregulated access, dune 
scrambling, and fires) and natural pressures (dune erosion, cliff erosion, 
flooding, invasive species, sand deposition, and human practices). 
Mitigating these challenges and the implementation of the new National 
Adaptation Framework were all discussed from the perspective of 
scientists (geoscientists & social scientists) and the community & 
stakeholders (landowners, residents, visitors, managers). The 
participatory workshop was vigilated by Dr Kevin Lynch from NUIG 
Geography with guest speakers: Dr Martha Desmond (climate change 
research specialist; leader in participatory planning for the transition to a 
climate resilient Ireland in MAREI, UCC); Martin Keating (leader of Mayo 
County Council team dealing with Climate Action; Atlantic Seaboard 
North Regional Climate Change Office); and Prof Robert Devoy (coastal 
processes; climate change expert; member and reviewer of IPCC 
reports). The workshop addressed themes of: Scientific knowledge and 
expertise; Legislative framework and enforcement; Community conflict 
and participation; and Local Authority resources, structures, and funding. 
The results will be released this summer. Dr Farrell would like to thank 
the support of everyone who was involved – not least the Sun Gods!  



 


